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11 July 2022 
 
 

 
Dear  
 
Re: OIA request – Visitor policy and related incidents  
 
Thank you for your Official Information Act request received 14 June seeking information from 
Waitematā District Health Board (DHB) about visitor policy and incident reports. 
 
Before responding to your specific questions, it may be useful to provide some context about our 
services.  
 
Waitematā is the largest and one of the most rapidly growing health districts in the country, serving 
a population of around 650,000 across the North Shore, Waitakere and Rodney areas. We are the 
largest employer in the district, employing more than 8,900 people across more than 80 locations. 
 
In addition to providing care to our own resident population, we are the Northern Region provider of 
forensic mental health services and child rehabilitation services, plus the metro Auckland provider of 
child community dental services and community alcohol and drug services. 
 
In response to your request, we are able to provide the following information: 
 
1. I am requesting information under the Official Information Act 1982, as to what Waitākere 

Hospital’s visitor policy was, on the 6th of June, 2022 in the Waitakere Hospital Emergency 
Department. 

 
Waitematā, Auckland, Northland and Counties Manukau share the attached regional policy, which 
has been in effect since December 2021 and was in place on 6 June 2022. Please refer: 
 
Attachment 1 - Kaitiaki and Visiting Policy – Life in red or orange. 
 
Please note the ‘Service Exceptions’ section (pages 13-17) for Waitematā, including the exception for 
our emergency departments on page 16. 
 
2. I am secondarily seeking information as to how many incidents (as classified by having 

incident reports produced) have occurred at the doors of Waitakere and North Shore 
hospitals, in direct or indirect relation to issues regarding the hospital visitor policy.  
 

There have been two incidents at front-of-house at either North Shore or Waitakere hospitals 
relating to the visitor policy since the first Alert Level 4 lockdown in March 2020. This information 
was collated using the following specific event types: i.e. visitor policy; security break; failure to 
follow policy. 
 
 


















































